Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
1) What Leicester City Council has planned to mark the 100th anniversary of the end of World War 1 in November this year. 

The Council has been awarded Heritage Lottery funding for an exhibition entitled 'Trenches to the Twenties, Winning the War and Going Home’. The exhibition runs from September 2018 to February 2019 at Newarke Houses Museum and Gardens (incorporating the Museum of the Royal Leicestershire Regiment) and is supported by a programme of events and talks.

On 11 November in addition to the annual Remembrance Service held at Victoria Park there will be a joint city and county service held at Leicester Cathedral specifically to mark the end of World War 1

2) If celebrations / events are planned will they be joint ventures with all Leicester, Leicestershire and Rutland Councils?

We have worked closely on an ongoing basis with Leicestershire County Council for the full period of the World War 1 centenary and continue to do so.

3) Is the City Council is keeping a log of community events?

The City Council maintains a log of all known community events and their purpose; this would include any to mark the 100th anniversary of the end of World War 1 in November where these have been identified to us. 

4) Does the City Council have plans to record these community events publicly on their website under some form of 'Leicester Remembers' umbrella?

Not specifically, however for events such as the exhibition noted above the Council will undertake appropriate communications and marketing to both promote this via the website, social media and other means and will share highlights from this as appropriate via relevant communication channels.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

